Dear Friends and Families,

Greetings at the end of another remarkable week for Voices of September 11th. Once again, we were in Washington to attend two very important hearings of the 9/11 Public Discourse Project (PDP). Please see our summary of Monday’s sobering panel, on the topic of Terrorism and Weapons of Mass Destruction, in the PDP update below. We will full coverage of Tuesday’s panel on Homeland Security Challenges in our July 8 issue.

A very strong showing of VOICES members, including my husband Frank, two sons, Wes and Chris, and my mother and sister, attended a reception Monday evening at the Russian Embassy in Washington. The event was the formal conclusion of VOICES’ Building Bridges Project initiative to send over 350 teddy bears to families of the victims of the attack on Beslan School #1 in Beslan, Russia. The bears were graciously accepted by the Russian Ambassador to the United States, Yuri V. Ushakov, and will be distributed to the families in time for the first anniversary of the attack on September 1. A picture with Ambassador Ushakov and one of the large bears to be used in the Beslan classrooms is at left. VOICES was given a tour of the beautiful Embassy before hearing remarks by Ambassador Ushakov, Sen. Joe Lieberman’s Chief-of-Staff Clarine Nardi Riddle and myself. Sen. Lieberman was scheduled to attend, but could not because of the passing of his mother on Sunday. His office was integral in planning this event with the embassy, and we offer our thanks for their hard work along with condolences for Sen. Lieberman’s loss. We would like to thank the Russian Ambassador and Embassy staff for hosting such a congenial reception, and all of you who helped make this initiative possible. We will keep you updated as the bears move to their new homes in Beslan, and hope this small gesture will open up more opportunities to improve relations between our two great nations. The event was mentioned in an article by the Russian News Agency ITAR-TASS on Tuesday.
Finally, I am sure all of you are excited, as we are at VOICES, to share the July 4 holiday with your friends and family. July 4 is a day to celebrate our proud American heritage and the many men and women who have made our nation great. But it can be a time of sadness when memories of holidays shared with our departed loved ones come flooding back. Honor them by holding your families especially tight this holiday, and cherishing every minute you have to make new memories. God bless America, and all of you.

Warm Regards,

Mary Fetchet and the VOICES Staff  

